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'Twas the Beginnings of Peach Festival  

(to the 'Twas the Night Before Christmas) 
 

 

'Twas the beginnings of Peach Festival and all through the town,  

the donors were waiting to bring their stuff down.  

The Fellowship Center will be set up with care,  

in hopes that the community soon will be there.  
 

The committee's all excited as they have planned for the best,  

but look forward to getting help from the rest.  

The lists are all ready and waiting for names,  

please pick a time slot to join in the games.  
 

The doors will soon open to welcome them in,  

donations will begin piling up and filling the bins.  
 

And soon in the parking lot, there arose such a clatter,  

we jumped from our chairs to see what was the matter.  

Away to the door, we flew like a flash,  

to greet our first car-full of hopefully, no trash! 
 

We greeted our neighbor with a friendly hello,  

and asked if they read our list of yeses and nos.  

When what to our wondering eyes should appear,  

but a car-full of wonderful treasures this year.  
 

As they drove out the lot, we couldn't thank them enough,  

for supporting our Peach Festival with so much of their stuff! 

 

        ... to be continued ... 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040B4CACA62EA46-peach3 

Any questions, please contact any member of the committee  

(listed on page 3 of  this newsletter or the church office (908) 879-5091. 

 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040B4CACA62EA46-peach3
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A treasure trove of peach festival pictures from bygone years has been unearthed! 

Each week we hope to scan and include in our bulletin a different picture.  We think 

you will see familiar faces, unfamiliar faces, and faces from our past.  You will see 

differences and similarities in the booths and set up of the Peach Festival through 

the years.  One thing that will be a constant is our church family working together. 

Several weeks from today on August 7, we will be celebrating the day after Peach 

Festival 2022.    The Peach Festival core committee is committed to a kinder, gentler 

Peach Festival,  however we need your help.   Please scan our weekly want ads to 

see where you can fit in and lend a hand. 

 

“ If we all do a little, it adds up to a lot” 
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Looking for Sporting Goods Chair(s) - No Experience Required. 

• This is a perfect booth for a sports-minded family. 

• Also not too time consuming 

• Please speak to any core team member for more details. 

WANTED: 8 ounce Jelly/Jam jars; 

  Pint Jars and Wide Mouth Quart Jars 

The ladies are already busy making jams, jellies and more and are 
running low on jars.  Jars may be dropped off at the church office. 

GREETERS WANTED: Outdoor volunteers to greet people 

    Donating items. 

Can use sign up Genius (see front page for link) or call the office. 

WANTED: Workers for Mini Set-Up 

WHEN: Saturday, June 25th beginning at 9:00 a.m. 

TYPE OF WORK:   Set up tables; install ramp, retrieve items from 
          attic. 

Peach Festival Core Committee 2022 

Carolyn Bearlepp 201.919.4167 C  cbrooksmenagh@aol.com 

Hope Hollenbeck 908.879.5583 

Jary Jibilian  908.879.9649  jjibilian@comcast.net 

Terri Kramer  908.876.9384  vkramer49@comcast.net 

Jeanne Perry  908.879.6269  Jeanniema@aol.com 

Beth Pfaff  908.879.5859  jlpfaff@comcast.net 

John Pfaff  908.768.9995 C johnpfaff3@gmail.com 

Pastor Chris  908.879.5091  pastor@cpcchester.org 
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PEACH FESTIVAL 2022 

PEACH FESTIVAL 2022   BOOTH CHAIR PEOPLE 
 

Baked goods:  Andy and Martha Smith  amsmith@earthlink.net  908-879-1740 

Books:   Jeanne Perry   jeanniema@aol.com  908-879-6269 

   Sarah Jane Noll   sarahjaneplimpton2107@gmail.com 201-400-9043 

Country cupboard:  Diane Phares   dbphares@comcast.net  908-879-2901 

   Nancy Pappas and   nancy.pappas@gmail.com 973-927-0938 

   Barbara Misar   barbaramisar@gmail.com 908-879-4958 

Farm Market  Christy Hemmes  ycyoung262@gmail.com 908-310-6211 

50/50:   Beth Pfaff   jlpfaff@comcast.net  908-879-5859 

Lamps:   Ron McConnell   r.c.mcc@comcast.net  908-879-6143 

Peach Ice Cream Judy Treutlein   judith_treutlein@comcast.net    908-879-5236 

   Donna Price   drprice55@gmail.com  973-879-1909 

Peach Tea/Water Conlan Family   kjconlan@gmail.com  973-493-8768 

Pies:   Carolyn Bearlepp  cbrooksmenagh@aol.com 908-441-2215 

Pictures:  Yerdon Family   slyerdon@aol.com  908-879-4966 

Sporting Goods: W A N T E D --- W A N T E D 

Toys:   Michelle Scrivens   miciscriv@comcast.net  732-801-4490 

White Elephant:  Terri Kramer    vkramer49@comcast.net 908-876-9384 

   Nancy Thaiss   nancytmorris@comcast.net 908-879-4718 

   Hope Hollenbeck      908.879.5583 

Facebook:  Shannon Lavelle  lavelle.shannon@gmail.com 908-399-5801 

Grounds:  John Pfaff   johnpfaff3@gmail.com  908-768-9995 

Treasurer:  Betsy Regber   betsypfaff@gmail.com  908-642-5162 

Publicity:  Beth Pfaff   jlpfaff@comcast.net  908-879-5859 
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FOOTSTEPS 

Following Our One Teacher to Study Teach Experience Pray Salvation     
 

Sunday School:  I cannot believe we are wrapping up Sunday School!  The last official day of Sunday 

school was Sunday, June 5th. On June 12th the children will be in service leading “The Lords Prayer”.        

Following the service on June 12th there will be an all church picnic! Everyone stay tuned and pay    

attention to the area outside of Fellowship center. There is a children’s garden in the works! What a             

fun summer project for the kids. We will be meeting at CPC for dinner and some planting day and time to 

be determined. Mark your calendars! Also coming up quickly is vacation bible school, which will be 

meeting August 15th-19th this year from 9am-12pm each day.  If you can help in any way please see 

Emily West or send me a text/email.  Confirmation class will have its final meeting June 22nd at 6:30pm 

here at CPC. This will be our last meeting for the year!  Summer may be coming but there is still a buzz    

at church!  I hope everyone has a happy, healthy, safe summer and we look forward to all the wonderful 

things to come!   

We look forward to seeing you all in worship over the summer! 

 

*Vacation Bible School: August 15th-August 19th 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call or text 908-674-2734 or                                                     

e-mail: familyministries@cpcchester.org    

Thank you, Emily West. 

Mission & Discipleship ~ Christian Education 
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CAMP JOHNSONBURG   ~   Christian Summer Camp for ages 6-17 

  Camp Johnsonburg offers one and 2 week camps for all ages.  Pick up a  Brochure 
(available on the table in Fellowship Center) or visit www.campjburg.org .  You can              
register online.    



 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2022 

Registration Form 

“Knights of  the North Castle” 

August 15 ~ 19, 2022 

 9:00 a.m. ~ Noon 

We ask everyone to bring one snack item  i.e. Goldfish, Cheerios,  

Pretzels, Popcorn, Cheese/Crackers, etc.  (NO NUTS PLEASE!) 
 

Mail/Drop off form to:                Community Presbyterian Church  

P. O. Box 148, Chester, NJ 07930 Attn. VCS 
(keep this upper portion for  your bulletin board/calendar) 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

      Parent Name:_______________________________________________________________ 

     Address:___________________________________________________________________ 

     Tele:   Home:_______________ Work:__________________ Cell:____________________ 

      E-mail Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

     Emergency Contact Name & Number:__________________________________________ 

     Food or other allergies:______________________________________________________  

 

        Child’s Name                    Grade entering September 2022     Age 

 1.__________________________________________________________________ 

 2.__________________________________________________________________ 

 3.___________________________________________________________________ 

 4.___________________________________________________________________ 

WAYS THAT I CAN HELP: ___________________________________________________         

                             (Teen or Adult; teacher, aide, kitchen, recreation, or  as needed) 

            Position Preference:______________________________ 

    Days I can help:__________________________________ 

Please check one:   _____ I do  _____ I do not give my permission for my child to be photographed. 

Please respond as soon as possible to help us in planning and ordering materials.  Thank you!  
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BYG ~ (Big Youth Group) ~ Upcoming Fundraising Events!  

     

Clothing Drive! 

Saturday, July 9th  

10:00am - 4:00pm 

 

Community Presbyterian Church 

220 Main Street, Chester, NJ   07930 

***All items donated must be in good, usable condition. Items we collect are NOT SHREDDED.   
 

We are collecting: 

- - Toys:  Soft or Hard Toys, below 14 inches 

- - Linens:  Bedsheets, Blankets, Curtains 

- - Clothing and Shoes:  Men's, Women's, Children's, Infants 

- - Accessories:  Belts, Purses, Backpacks, Hats  
 

Not Acceptable Items: 

-Books, Board Games, Puzzles, Large Toys (above 14 inches in size) 

-Art Supplies (Crayons, Markers, Coloring Books, Crafting Items, Fabric Scraps) 

-Furniture, Rugs, Exercise Equipment, Appliances or Electronics of Any Kind (Nothing with a Cord) 

-Winter Boots, Winter Coats, Single shoes, Roller Skates, Ice Skates 

-Dirty, Damp, Damaged, Tattered items, Rags, Items with Holes or Tears, Broken Items 

-Pack and Plays, Car Seats, Strollers, Baby Seats, Loungers 

-Miscellaneous Housewares, Decorative Items, Bric-Brac, 

-Dishes, Glassware, Baking/Cookware, Pots/Pans, Kitchenware of any Kind 

If you need to drop off prior to Saturday please Contact BYG to schedule an appointment                                              
bygworkcamp@gmail.com 

 
 

Fundraiser to benefit BYG Work Camp! 
 

A mission group composed of 5 local area churches that travel to Appalachia every summer with Appalachia 

Service Project making many families homes warmer, safer & drier through home repairs. 

7 

mailto:bygworkcamp@gmail.com


    CHURCH LIFE/MISSION 

8 

       Presbyterian Women held their last 
meeting on Sunday, May 15th after the       
service.  They are planning their annual     
dinner at Redwoods,  July 17th.  Christy  

Shepard will check into the cost of the dinner for 
us.  There will be a Birthday Offering collected at 
the dinner meeting.  

       Christy also arranged for Ann Marie to receive 
a balloon, gift card, and card in appreciation of all 
the work she does for PW.  

       PW is also planning ahead for the annual     
Holiday  Extravaganza to be held Sat. November 
12th.   Nancy Pappas and Barbara Misar will head 
Gourmet on the Run for us again.   Martha Smith 
will sell her custom glass pieces, Jeanne Perry will 
head up Baked Goods, Christy Shepard will head 
up Crafts, and Betty and Kerri Wright will handle 
the money in the office.  Thank you so much for 
volunteering again.  Make sure you save the date, 
everyone--November 12th.  

       Christy is also working with Michelle on pricing 
to renovate; we make preemie hats for the            
hospital,  the Manse kitchen.  Thank you for help-
ing on that project Christy!    

If anyone wants to use the new portable sign, 
please let Ann Marie know in advance.  She has to 
get permission from the Boro Hall and it takes a 
number of days.   

SCRIP NEWS ~  This month we had 13 families    

purchase scrip with a net rebate of $188.20 for 

CPC; our year-to-date net total is $1,293.90.  As 

always, we appreciate your support.  Betty Wright 

won this month’s donated gift card.  Orders are 

placed on the second Sunday of the month, but 

individual orders/payments can be dropped off in 

the office prior to that if it’s more convenient.         

If you have any questions regarding the scrip      

program or would like to place an order, please 

contact Nancy Case (201-317-4437 or 

nbcase48@yahoo.com) and she will be  happy to 

help you.  The next scrip order will be placed on 

Sunday, June 12, 2022. 

WOMEN’S BREAKFAST 
 

Attention Ladies!!!  Join us for our Monthly 

Breakfasts at the Chester Diner.   We usually 

meet on the first Saturday of the month unless it 

is a holiday.  So be sure to pencil in  Saturday,  

JULY 2nd  and Saturday August 13th (the 6th is 

our Peach Festival!) 8:00 am  on your calendars 

and join us for lots of fellowship and food as we 

catch up with each other.    Bring a  friend,  the 

more the merrier.  If you have any questions, 

please call Judy Treutlein (908) 879-5236. 

‘CULTURED PURLS’ 
 

       Our June  meeting was held on Tuesday, June 7th  at 1 pm at CPC in the Fireplace room.   We will be            

taking a break from our meetings for the summer but continue to work on your projects and bring them  

with you to show when we come back in September.   If anyone is interested in joining us, we meet the first 

Tuesday of each month beginning at 1pm and finish around 3.  We make many things for the PW Holiday  

Extravaganza, baby blankets, lap robes, scarves for the guests of the Soup Kitchen. . . there is something for 

all skill levels.  If you aren’t able to make our meetings you can work on projects at home.  Anything that you 

make would be greatly appreciated.  Watch future bulletins for our start up in September. 

mailto:nbcase48@yahoo.com


JUNE ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS 

Kevin and Emily West 06/08/13 

Erich and Betsy Regber 06/09/12 

Heberton and Patricia Fricke, III 06/13/92 

John and Beth Pfaff 06/13/76 

Rich and Jennifer Bordonaro 06/15/03 

Robert and Hope LeFrancis 06/17/63 

Mark and Joan Stephens 06/17/78 

Walter and Birgit Wills 06/18/60 

Matt and Lauren Scarfo 06/19/10 

Dick and Mary Lou Wynja 06/24/59 

Kenrich and Jen Bergmann 06/25/94  

Phil and Nancy Pappas 06/26/76 

Walt and Donna Price 06/30/79 

Jaymes Trevisan 06/04 

Walter Wills 06/05 

Felicia Burns 06/06 

Betty Wright 06/06 

Charlotte Biango 06/07 

Kaitlyn Davis 06/07 

Donna Price 06/16 

Jean Towers 06/16 

Kevin West 06/16 

Karen Wilson    06/17 

Jeanne Perry    06/18 

Connor Alpaugh    06/20 

Terri Kramer    06/20 

Melissa Ash    06/25 

Nicholas DeRienzo    06/26 

Jessica Trevisan    06/29 

 

    CHURCH LIFE 
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The following is a list of JUNE anniversaries and birthdays according to our church records.  If there are 

any additions or corrections, please let the church office know so that we are able to update our files.  

Thank you.     

Happy Birthday wishes to. . 

CHESTER FOOD PANTRY 

Donations are always appreciated and gratefully accepted.  

Items that are always needed:  Snacks, juice boxes, barbecue sauce,                                                              
                                    paper towels, dish detergent, deodorant  

PLEASE:  No Glass containers of any kind 

Thank you for your generosity.    



 
Community Presbyterian Church  

June, 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  . 1 
9:30 Healthy Bones 

 

 

 

4:30  LifeLong Fitness 

6;30 Confirmation  

7:30 Choir 

2 
9:00 Aerobics 

 

 

 

 

7:00 A.C.A. 

3 
10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

4 
8:00 Women’s B’fast 

At Chester Diner 

 

9:30-4:00                       

Craft Fair Pking 

           BYG Fundraiser 

 

5 
9:30-4:00  BYG Fair 
Parking 
10:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday School 
11:00 Fellowship  
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

6 
10:00 Al-Anon 

 

 

3:00 Peach Mtg. 

4:30 LifeLong Fitness 

7:30 Boy Sct. Court of 

Honor 

7 
9:00 Aerobics 

         
   
3:00 Bible Study 
 
 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

 

8 
9:30 Healthy Bones 

 

Club Rince Rehearse 

 

4:30 LifeLong Fitness 

7:30 M&D/PL Ccl 

 

9 
9:00 Aerobics 

 

 

 
 

7:00 A.C.A. 

10 
10:00 Al-Anon 
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12 
10:00 Worship        
11:00 Fellowship & 
All-Church Picnic 
Scrip Orders   
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

13 
10:00 Al-Anon 
             
             
 
4:30 LifeLong Fitness 
 
7:00 Councils ? 
 

14 
           

9:00 Aerobics 
 

10:15 50 Plus 
 
 
7:00 Councils 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

7:30 Boy Scout Com. 

15 

9:30 Healthy Bones 
                  
      
 
 
4:30 LifeLong Fitness 
             
 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 A.C.A. 

 

17 
 
10:00 Al-Anon 
 
Deadline for  
July-August News-
letter articles 
 
 

18 

 

10:00 Deacons    

          Parking for 

         Taco Palooza  

19 Father’s Day 

10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship 
 
 
 
 
6:00 IPSA 

20 
10:00 Al-Anon 
           
 
 
4:30 LifeLong Fitness  

21 
 
 
 
  
3:00 Bible Study 
7:00 SESSION 
7:00 Overeaters Anon 

 

22 
 
9:30 Healthy Bones 
at Library for summer 
 
4:30 LifeLong Fitness 
               Virtual  
6:30 Confirmation  
            Class 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 A.C.A. 

 
 

24 
   
10:00 Al-Anon 

 
 

25 
9:00 Peach Festival 

         Set-up: move 

tables, ’stuff’ from 

attic, ramp etc. 

 

 

 

 

26 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship &   
           Refreshments 
 
 

 
 
 

27 
9-Noon Peach  
Festival Drop Offs 
 
10:00 Al-Anon 
 
 
 
7:30 DEACONS 
 
 

28 
 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
 
 
6-7:30 PF Drop Offs 
7:00 Overeaters Anon. 
 

29 
 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 

30 
 
9-12 PF Drop Offs 
 
 
 
 
6-7:30 PF Drop Offs 
 

7:00 A.C.A. 
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